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Drama Classes 

New Drama Classes start in Ruaka-

ka & Whangarei for Years 6-8                       

Due to demand, weôre offering new 

classes in Term 2. Improv antics & 

drama is for budding actors & per-

formers. Classes in Whangarei & 

Bream Bay. We have something for 

everyone, details on our website: 

www.makingascene.co.nz   

 

 

Get in to Refereeing 

NZF Referee L1                            

When: April 18th, 9am - 5pm             

Where: Tikipunga FC                         

Cost: $65                                         

Register: chris.casey@nff.org.nz     

Find out more: nff.org.nz 

 

 

Dates to Remember: 

9 April      PTA meeting 4:30pm 

10 April    Kapa Haka community 

       performance 6:30pm 

12 April    Te Tai Tokerau Festival  

       at 3:30pm 

13 April    Term 1 ends 

25 April    ANZAC Day 

30 April    Term 2 starts. 
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Kia ora families and whanau, 

  

What wonderful weather Easter weekend had in store for us. I trust that 
you were able to spend at least part of the holiday weekend enjoying time 
with friends and family and enjoying the glorious weather.  Fortunately the 
weather has continued in similar fashion for our Junior Camp. Years 4-8 
are currently at Pataua North. A range of experiences including, camp 
cooking, kayaking, wearable arts etc  and just being at the beach are being 
enjoyed by all.  With only one more week until the end of term the kura is a 
hive of activity as sports practices for the Area Schools regional tourna-
ment are in full swing as are the preparations for Te Tai Tokerau festival.   
 
Our Kapa Haka roopu are scheduled to perform at 3.30pm on Thursday 
April 12 at festival.  It is being hosted by Kerikeri High School and we are 
hoping that many of you will be able to enjoy the efforts of our group this 
year either at the festival or the óDress rehearsalô public performance at 
school on Tuesday evening April 10 at 6.30pm. Perhaps even both. 
  
Once again thank you to everyone who participated in our community con-
sultation meeting.  Recent feedback has been that there is some anxious-
ness regarding the next steps and how quickly they might be accom-
plished.  This is not surprising given the wealth of opportunities that have 
been suggested that will require sustained effort to realise.  

To accomplish the desired outcomes we are calling for individuals interest-
ed to join óaction teamsô to work on specific tasks.  The intention is to have 
no more than three tasks being progressed at any one time.  The task con-
sidered for the first action team is to review and reconstruct the schoolôs 
curriculum to reflect the information collected at the community consultation 
meeting.  The desire is to have a group representative of the community to 
work with school personnel to accomplish this task.  Assistance from a spe-
cialist in local curriculum construction is being sought to work with this 
group.  

If you consider that this is something that you might like to help shape  and  
wish to express an interest in constructing a localised curriculum for our 
Kura then please contact the office: admin@mangakahia.school.nz or ph. 
09 4331 702 and leave your contact details. 

Other possible projects discussed by the co-ordinating /planning group 
(weôre looking for a more appropriate and succinct name) include format-
ting the summary diagram of the consultation and making this available 
after a graphic designer gives it a formatting makeover, looking at the ico-
nography of the school including possibly updating the school logo. 
The point was well made that our current modes of communication are 
cumbersome and do not allow a free flow of information in real time.  
We believe that this will be largely addressed through the development of 
the new school website and Facebook account that will be linked to this. 
I acknowledge and thank Dannyelle Goodwin who is doing the set up and 
design work on both of these. They should be ready to go online shortly.  
  

Ka kite ano  

 

Phil Reynolds,  

Principal 

  

mailto:admin@mangakahia.school.nz


   An unexpected visitor 

 

  Y4-8 Camp at Pataua North 

Maitland (Mattie) Baker  

In his 25
th
 year of retirement Mattie visited the school recently to check on 

developments and share some antidotes from his time as caretaker.  It was great to 

host Mattie and to share his memories of the school pre 1990ôs. Mattie is actively 

involved in community work at his home in South Australia and tries to get back to 

Northland every two to three years to catch up with family and friends. He laughed 

when he shared his current goal of ómaking it to 95ô.  All the best with that Mattie. 

The Year 4-8ôs enjoyed 

3 days of sun at Pataua 

North  with all sorts of  

fun activities including 

kayaking, swimming & 

pipi collecting. No doubt 

there will be some tired 

young people coming 

home tonight! 

  Logo Designer winners 

Te Aroha Clark - 1st Reef Flower-Harris - 2nd Teyah Graham - 3rd 

Joel Berghan - Highly commended 

Students were 

asked to design a 

logo to appear on 

the t-shirts for PTA 

members. Here are 

the design winners.  


